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[No. 63, S.] 

JOINT RESOLUTION NO. 38. 

To amend article 11 of the constitution by adding thereto a 
, new section to be known as Section 3a, relating to the ac- 

quisition of lands by the state or any of its cities for cer- 
tain public purposes. 

Resolved by the senate, the assembly concurring, That article 
11 of the constitution be amended by adding a new section 
thereto to be known as section 3a to read: 

SECTION 3a. The state or any of its cities may acquire by 
gift, purchase, or condemnation lands for establishing, laying 
out, widening, enlarging, extending, and maintaining memo-
rial grounds, streets, squares, parkways, boulevards, parks, 
playgrounds, sites for public buildings, and reservations in 
and about and along and leading to any or all of the same ; 
and after the establishment, layout, and completion of such 
improvements, may convey any such real estate thus acquired 
and not necessary for such improliements, with reservations 
concerning the future use and occupation of such real estate, 
so as to protect such public works and improvements, and their 
environs, and to preserve the view, appearance, light, air. and 
usefulness of such public works. 

[No. 71, S.] 

JOINT RESOLUTION NO. 39. 

Relating to a forest products laboratory at the state uni- 
versity. 

Resolved by the :enati, the assembly concurring, That the 
legislature approve the construction, from the permanent im-
provement fund of the university, at an estimated cost of 
about $41,000, of a forest products laboratory for work in 
forestry and for cooperation with the United States Forest 
Service. 


